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August 22, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for your review and approval is a proposed ordinance requesting a supplemental budget appropriation of $3,966,000 ($3,691,000 in new appropriation authority) from the Transit and Wastewater Treatment Capital Project Funds (Funds 3641 and 4616) for the Oracle Financial System (IBIS) Upgrade Project.  The legislation also includes the disappropriation of $1,107,300 in budget authority from the Wastewater Treatment Division Financial System Replacement Project (Fund 4616) and reappropriates a similar amount to the Oracle Financial System Upgrade Project.  

The purpose of this project is to provide continued support and maintenance of an essential King County financial system currently used primarily by Transit and Wastewater Treatment.  The project will move the Oracle financial applications and related operating system to a supported and stable environment to mitigate potentially significant business operation risks when Oracle desupports version 10.7C of its application software currently used by King County.  Oracle has confirmed and clearly conveyed to King County, specifically, and its user community, in general, that support of version 10.7 of its application software and corresponding support of version 7.3.3.6 of the Oracle database software will no longer be available after June 30, 2003.

Implementation of the upgrade project accomplishes three things:

(
Migrates the existing Oracle financial application modules and functionality from version 10.7C to the supported release 11i utilizing an Internet computing architecture for 

      web-enabled applications and the supported version 8i of the Oracle database; 

(
Replaces the existing operating system that supports the Oracle financial system with a vendor supported Tier 1 Unix operating system; and

(
Replaces the existing hardware used to run the operating system.

The desupport of the application software by Oracle brings significant risk to the ongoing stability and maintenance of the IBIS system.  It is essential, if the system is to continue to function over the next several years, that it be adequately supported and able to incorporate changes in its processes in order to handle the changing needs and requirements of the agencies that rely on the financial system and the information it provides. 

It is essential that the King County Council approve this supplemental request by October 15, 2002.  This will minimize the amount of time the system is in a desupport mode while migrating from version 10.7C to release 11i and ensure the project remains within budget and is able to be completed within the specified time frame.  The project involves a 15-month schedule to include a 5-month pre-installation phase, an 8-month installation phase and 2 months of post-production support.  A delay in the start up of the project past October 15, 2002 will result in the need to extend the project implementation time to accommodate fiscal year end processing schedules for both 2002 and 2003.  All delays in the funding decision results in significantly increased risk to the project and potentially increased costs. 

Investment in this project will ensure that the system remains a viable working component of King County’s financial operations for several years to come.  At the same time, the investment provides residual value that establishes a solid foundation for King County’s migration, in the future, to a single financial/human resources/payroll system environment:

(
Hardware that can be re-deployed to help support a countywide financial system;

(
Release 11i utilizes a system architecture common to any potential FSRP solution;

(
The project establishes a knowledgeable and trained user base in both technical and functional areas that will reduce start-up costs and effort of FSRP; and 

(
The project addresses change management issues, enabling King County to begin to establish common, standardized best business practices, thus minimizing the effort required for FSRP.

 “Lessons learned” from the FSRP experience have been incorporated into the governance structure, planning and development for this project including:

(
Broad spectrum of County involvement in planning, development and implementation;

(
Project governance structure that includes:

•
Ongoing oversight and review of scope, schedule, and budget by OIRM Project Review Board; 


•
A Steering Committee that is representative of agencies involved in the project that has the authority to make operational business decisions;


•
A project manager and functional and technical leads who have extensive experience and expertise in this area and are familiar with County operations and the planning and organizational requirements for a project of this magnitude, and


•
A Quality Assurance Analyst to audit the migration and configuration decisions and provide input to the Steering Committee.

(
Agencies involved have made a commitment to provide adequate resources to staff, train and fund the project; and

(
The project moves King County closer to creating and adopting a standardized, best practices business environment that will enable it to operate more effectively and efficiently.

I would like to reiterate that this project is necessary in order to continue to maintain and support an essential financial system currently used by King County and to ensure that it is a viable, useful system for the next several years.  Thank you for your review and consideration of this proposal.  If you have any questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Manager, Finance and Business Operations Division at (206) 684-1935.

I certify the funds are available to support this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers
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 David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)
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